Our June 8, 2019 Stated Meeting of the Presbytery will be held by Conference Call from 10:00 am with scheduled adjournment at 11:30 am.

Perhaps some of you can gather at your church or with those nearby to call in together this meeting?

We had hoped that the June Presbytery meeting would include regional gatherings of folks at locations across the Presbytery. However, the Leadership Cabinet heard that there are several things preventing many from gathering regionally. Some congregations are hosting VBS that week with Saturday events, high school graduation, ranchers and farmers who are weeks behind due to our severe winter/spring weather and more. Some of the churches we identified to host now have conflicts. LIfe is what happens after we make our plans!

However, in June we will have updated information for you about regional gatherings for equipping, sharing ideas and best practices, fellowship, sharing and prayer as the fall starts up.

The docket and packet for our meeting will be posted on the Yellowstone Presbytery website one week prior to the call and then check back the day ahead, just in case.

Please note that we will likely NOT post the call in phone number and code online for privacy reasons, but be emailing it out with the link a week ahead.

Look for a pastoral and prayer update from George and Kathy shortly.

God's blessings,

Pastor Susi Ennis, Moderator for the Leadership Cabinet, Yellowstone Presbytery

\_-

Pastor Susi Ennis First Presbyterian Church Poplar, MT